	Forest of Bere Bowmen

Minutes of the General Committee Meeting

Held at Waterlooville Fire Station: 19:00pm Thursday 24th November 2022


	Present

Kevin Cassidy (Chairman)

Jessie Robbins (Secretary)

Roger Spicer (Treasurer)
	John Taylor (Tournament Officer) Wayne Goble (Ordinary Member) David Jones (Ordinary Member) 
	Apologies 

Brian Chandler (Equipment Officer)

	Item
	Notes
	Action/When

	Minutes / Matters arising
	Review of actions:
1. Earn for hot water at events – Quotes to still be received and will be passed to treasurer. Earn to be purchased ready for Soup ’n’ Shoot on 1st January

2. Safeguarding – Current guidelines are ambiguous with varying resources between AGB, HAA and SCAS. DJ and RS have looked into the phrasing and have found inconsistencies. The club will look to ensure coaches and experienced helpers have help in booking and maintaining requirements. – further research might be necessary as this is rapidly changing.
3. Beginners’ course – KC has spoken with NC and starts of plans to run beginners’ courses in January have been made. Plan is currently 4 of 6 sessions will be indoors (at Clanfield) the 1st and last are outdoors for bow selection and meeting club members. No dates have yet been set.
4. Coaching renewals – JR has managed to contact 2 coaches (Nigel Cam and Alice Cooper) NC needs to renew by 16th December 22, AC has lapsed and has had issues with AGB on renewing due to limited coaching during Covid.
	1 – Wayne/ Roger – order earn– Pre-New year
2 – Ongoing – ANY 

3 – KC/RS/JR for booking of hall, contact waiting list – January

4 - JR – contact coaches - December

	Committee positions
	Since the last committee meeting both Pete Hulme and Adel Hulme have stepped down in their positions. They are staying in place while committee organise the election of their replacements. 
Currently the positions that are open to be filled are as follows: Welfare Officer, Records officer, Coaching coordinator and social secretary. The club is required to have a welfare officer to run. 
1 - The committee has decided to notify all club members via email of all the positions open and allow for volunteers to come forward.

The committee has agreed that whoever will be taking on the role of Welfare officer, if not a full member will be invited to be a social member in order to take on that role. 

The committee will if needed co-op members into the roles who, without an election via AGM will have to role without voting powers to ensure the clubs continued running. 

The committee has proposed Wayne Goble and Charlie Cassidy as joint welfare officers should no other club member volunteer.

Welfare Officer will need DBS clearance and AGB may also require some other related training 

Coaching coordinator does not need to be a coach.

2 - Records Officer: KC has been handling club records in the interim and believe that that part of role will be easy to fill and handle. 

3- We require the medals for upcoming competitions to be obtained from PH and to check stocks as Longbow shoot has changed to a York / Hereford. 

	1 – JR/RS to construct email to notify members of situation. To be distributed in December.
2- KC to handle records until replacement appointed

3 – KC/JT – Collect medals and check if more are required. Purchase as needed – January

4 – RS to check and advise asap



	Golden Records
	Committee has acknowledged that the rules of shooting and categories have slightly changed with the creation of 50+ age group, Golden Records have already updated to include. 
1- Club records and notices might need to change to reflect this, such as informing members when filling out scoresheets

2- GR – club admin has changed to include RS to work out bugs and if the site is suitable to handle the merger of our records as members and finance can be potentially combined.

3- Aim to update club records that are open access with a concentration on the upcoming competitions and indoor handicaps
	1 – KC/JR – update notices as needed (age groups)
2- RS to work out any bugs – ongoing

3- KC/RS - ongoing

	Bank Account Signatories
	As Peter Hulme has stepped down from the Committee due to pressure of work it is necessary to replace him as the 4th signatory for the clubs Bank Account. It was agreed that Jessie Robbins, as Club Secretary, be the replacement signatory. 
NB From the Club Constitution “There shall be four signatories to the account, usually the Club Chairperson, Secretary, Treasurer and one other Committee Member; the four signatories will be designated by the Committee”.  
	Roger Spicer to make the necessary   arrangements with NatWest.

	Terms of reference
	All members were handed the terms of reference for their roles to look over.
Committee to send any changes or agreements to KC for amendments
	ALL – Check ToR 

	Beginners’ Course
	As above – NC looking to run one in Middle of January 2023, max 12 people on course. 
Clanfield to be booked for 4 sessions and to check if other coaches are available. 

Coaches (recent) currently consist as follows:
NC – RENEW – 16/12/22

TM – VALID – NOV 2023

CT – LAPSED

AC – LAPSED

CB- VALID- JUN 2024

AG – RENEW – 14/12/22

PJ - newly qualified – to be added by AGB

The club has taken the view to contribute 50% of course fees for coaches with the discretion of small one-off payments for complete courses being run until full cost is covered. 

The club would also like to investigate the possibility of getting some Level 1 coaches qualified but requires finding the costs. 
	KC/RS – as above to book hall
JR – to contact coaches, by December
RS to produce wording – January
RS –Level 1 costs January



	Any other business:
	

	Probationary Members
	Colin and Bridget have been approved as probationary members. 
Issues came with few committee members attending club shoots, requires better distribution of committee and to look at how we manage new members in the future.
	All – ongoing


	Summer Program
	Currently there is little attendance of outdoor shoots (past 2 weeks). 
The club is looking to change the summer programme so March/April will have shorter shoots (Nationals etc.) with longer shoots towards the peak season of June-August.

Set up BBQ – set time but bring your own food, to encourage members to stay. 


	All – programme publish in Feb/March
DJ- to take on filling/replacing gas bottles

	AGB access
	JR to write to AGB to get RS access to FOBB account and PJ acknowledged as a coach.
	JR - December

	Website
	Webmaster has been strongly linked to the records officer in the past few years, currently JT has volunteered to take on the control of the website with aid from Rebecca Giddings


	JT to update website as needed - ongoing

	Club guide / constitution
	Currently the club guide and constitution are combined together. Committee looking to split them into separate documents. 
To review the different types of membership currently described and update all records as appropriate. 
	KC/JR - January

	Soup ‘n’ Shoot
	Shoot is to go ahead as planned, Gas bottles will be purchased by DJ as needed; urn to be purchased (as above). 
	JR – to email members

DJ – purchase gas

KC – soup purchase

	Bere facts
	From an informal poll at club shoot, most members agreed that they like Bere Facts emailed out. Committee is still trying to fins people to write articles for the Bere Facts.
	Ongoing

	Meeting Closed at 21:00

	Next Committee Meeting to be held on Thursday 26th January 2023 at 19:00 Waterlooville Fire Station


